DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIESSAFETY BOARD
February 23, 2001
TO: J. Kent Fortenberry, Technical Director
FROM: Paul F. Gubanc and David T. Moyle, Oak Ridge Site Representatives
SUBJ:  Activity Report for Week Ending February 23, 2001

A.Y-12 Training and Qualification: For thelast two weeks, we vereported that at least fifteen Y -12fissle
meateria handler (FMH) positionsareonly qualified, but not certified, contrary to therequirementsof DOE
Order 5480.20A.. On February 23, BWXT provideditsformal justificationfor continued operationtothe
Y-12 Area Office (YAO):

1. BWXT commitstoimmediately discontinue useof itsprocessfor determining whether FMH’ sare
certified or quaified. (Wenotethat someY AO personnel had previously reviewed and accepted use
of this process asfar back as 1997.)

2. ByMarch5, BWXT will reevauateal of itsqualified FMH'’ sin accordancewith the 1996 DOE Order
5480.20A Interpretive Guidance to identify those which can still remain only qualified.

3. Forthosequdified FMH’ sfor whichthe DOE guidanceisstill viewed asrequiring certification, BWXT
commitsto proposeyet another methodol ogy for making the certification/qudification determination
for DOE approval by March 7. Assuming DOE approvesthismethodology, BWXT will makefinal
determination by April 9 and target to complete any required certifications by April 30.

4. By February 27, BWXT will provide* on-the-floor oversight of operationsinvolving highly enriched
uranium” by certified or criticdity safety personnel until compl etion of therequisitetraining cited above.
What exactly thismeansisundefined; it’ snot clear whether the oversight person must beinaposition
to intercede, within line of sight, or merely in the building.

Wedo not understand the necessity for BWXT’ sreclassification actions after theMarch 5 determination.

Webelievethe determination madeat that time should be acted upon so asto compl etethe necessary

certificationsby theend of March. Weare continuing to discussour concernswithY AO and BWXT

management. (1-C)

B. Y-12 Enriched Uranium Operations (EUO): The management salf-assessment for reduction and primary

extraction pour-up beganthisweek. Inparallel, wereviewed thereduction startup plan. Whiletheplan

appearsrelatively thorough, wearepuzzled astohow itisinvoked. Animportant control includedinthe

startup planisthe* DataCollectionand Evaluation Form” (DCEF), which documentseval uation of the

previousrun’ sdataby the processengineer and thereduction vessel designengineer. Both partiessignto

indicate their approval that it is safe to use a particular reaction vessel for the next run. We seethe

following issues:

1. None of the reduction procedures reference the startup plan or the DCEF.

2. The"Blend Sheet” cdled outintheproceduresrequiresshift manager sign off that theprior run’ sdata
was reviewed but does not reference the startup plan or DCEF.

3. TheBlend Sheet doesnot includethevessel number, and therefore doesnot precludethe operators
fromusing adifferent vessdl than verified by the shift manager (viathe DCEF) asacceptablefor use.

We will follow up to verify that the reduction controls are adequately implemented. (2-A)

C. Y-12Integrated Safety Management (1ISM): Mr. Kingvisited Y -12 on Thursday to discusspreparations
and expectationsfor theDOE | SM verification currently dated for May 2001. BWXT’ sownindependent
ISM verification review is scheduled to occur March 1 - 14, 2001. (1-C)
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